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Church Staff: 
 

Jon Disburg 
     Pastor 
Julie Vose 
      Office & Finance 
Michael Philipsen 
     Director of Music 
Anthony Navarro 
     Custodian 
 
Staff may be contacted 
at the church or 
through the church’s 
email. 
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Facebook!  

Julie’s office hours vary. Please call 
ahead if you need to see her.  

Christmas poinsettias will once again fill our beautiful sanctuary this season! If you would 
like to purchase one in memory of or in honor of a loved one, order forms will be available in 
the Sunday bulletins or by calling the church office. Poinsettias are $10 each and will be dis-
played starting December 17th. You may take your poinsettia home anytime after the Christ-
mas Eve service. The deadline to order is December 12th and payment must be included with 
your order.   
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December 2017 
 

 

MISSION NEWSMISSION NEWS  

Pretending to Be Home 
 

 Do you know what a “porch pirate” is??  They are folks 
who follow FedEx, UPS and US Mail trucks as they drop pack-
ages at the front doors of homes in our neighborhoods.  After 

determining the likelihood that no one is home, they then help themselves to the 
packages and drive off. 
 These “porch pirates” have spawned several responses.  Some delivery 
services are offering to set the packages inside your house if you give them the 
key (and, no doubt, sign several waivers!).   Tech companies offer surveillance 
cameras with motion sensors and alarms.  There’s even a system that allows 
you to pretend to be home by transmitting your voice and switching on lights.  All 
of this because many of us, regardless of age, find it impossible to wait for a 
package to arrive. 
 I can’t help but wonder if we don’t do the same thing during Advent, the 4 
weeks before Christmas.  Our lives become so stressed with shopping, parties, 
decorations, concerts and other events, that waiting for God to speak meaning 
into our lives seems to be waste of time in the same way as waiting for the UPS 
truck is. 
 Henri Nouwen writes: 

Our waiting is always shaped by alertness to the Word of God… 
It is waiting in the knowledge that Someone wants to address us.   
The question is are we home…ready to respond to the doorbell? 

 Leave some time for watching and waiting for God’s Word to be born in 
the manger of your heart this Christmas.  Don’t just pretend to be home by going 
through the Christmas motions.  For, if you do, the “porch pirates” of busyness, 
stress, and exhaustion will rob you of the opportunity for God’s Word to become 
flesh in your life.  Have a joy-filled and faithful Christmas. 
 
Peace, 
 
Pastor Jon 

The 2017 Fall Festival was very successful! We will have a wrap-up meeting on 
December 5th at 9:30 a.m.! Thank you to everyone for all of your hard work!  

You are invited to our Parsonage Open House, 5 Woodshire Drive, on Sunday, 
December 17th, from 3:00 to 6:00 p.m. Come and enjoy some fellowship 

and holiday treats!  —Pastor Jon and Leila 

In November FUMC sent… 

* 42 men’s/women’s hat and glove sets to Blessing Soup Kitchen  

* 52 hat and glove sets to SIEDA along with 76 pairs of gloves    

* 130 pairs of gloves to Wilson Elementary  

* 130 pairs of gloves to Douma     

THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO HELPED MAKE THIS POSSIBLE!  

We have forms on the mission’s table in Fellowship Hall for 10 families from SIEDA 
that are in need of Christmas gifts for their children.  The instructions will be on 
each form and you may return the gifts to SIEDA.  

God Bless you for your generosity!  

Also, we have 3 spots open for Bell Ringers on December 7th at 
South Hy-Vee. Please call the office or stop by the mission’s table 

if you would like to help!  

The FUMC Ministry Council will not meet in December. The next 
meeting will be on Tuesday, January 16, 2018 at 6:30 PM. 

 

Kristi Meyers has completed her term on the FUMC Ministry 
Council. We celebrate Kristi’s willingness to use her gifts to 
build the community and promote a positive direction. Be 
sure to express your gratitude to Kristi, and then join her as she continues to 
work on projects at FUMC.  We welcome Mary Jo Helgerson to the 2018 Minis-
try Council. 
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“Come Home to the Songs of Christmas” 

Be sure to mark your calendar and invite your family and 

friends to attend our worship service on December 17 as the 

Chancel Choir, Bell Choir, and soloists celebrate Christmas in 

song.  You are sure to hear some favorites and some new 

songs as well.  Make this special service a part of your Christmas season!  The 

service begins at 10:30 a.m. 

Christmas Eve Service 
 

 Our Christmas Eve service is at 9 pm on December 24.  The 

service will be a traditional Lessons and Carols that will feature sev-

eral special music performances as well as traditional Christmas car-

ols.  Communion and Candle Lighting will conclude the service.  All 

are welcome to attend. 

 If 9 pm is too late for you and your family, as in past years 

Willard St. UMC invites us to their 6 pm Christmas Eve Service. 

ADVENT/CHRISTMAS CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
Dec. 17 10:30 am  Christmas Music Presentation during Worship 
Dec. 17 3-6 pm              Open House at the Parsonage 
     5 Woodshire Dr 
Dec. 21 6:30 pm  Longest Night Service for those experiencing 
     grief, pain, loss or illness at this time of year. 
Dec. 24 10:30 am  Morning Worship 
Dec. 24 6 pm   Christmas Eve Service @ Willard St. UMC 
Dec. 24 9 pm   Christmas Eve Service of Lessons & Carols  
     with Communion and Candlelighting at 
     First UMC 
 
Dec. 31 10:30 am  Morning Worship: Covenant Renewal  
     Service 

Itôs the Season for Giving 
 

Here are some ways you can give gifts throughout this season of giving. 

¶ Think of people in our community who have thankless jobs and send them a 
thank-you note. 

¶ If you know a former teacher of yours, thank them for the impact they had on 
your life. 

¶ Give God thanks for the weather for 7 straight days whether it’s sunny or 
snowy; find the blessing in the forecast. 

¶ Let the person behind you in the grocery store check out go before you. 

¶ Offer to babysit for free to allow young parents a night out. 

¶ Volunteer a few hours at an animal shelter. 

¶ Help a family member accomplish something on their to-do list. 

¶ Purchase grocery store gift cards and carry them around and hand out to those 
who appear needy. 

¶ Take a prayer walk and give God thanks for creation. 

¶ Pay for the car behind you in the drive-thru line at a fast-food outlet. 

¶ Ask a public school teacher for a list of supplies they need for their classroom 
and gather some folks and try to fill it. 

¶ Hold a door open for a stranger and wish them Merry Christmas. 

¶ Send a small “care package” to a college student. 

¶ Share a favorite book with someone and encourage them to give it to someone 
else after they’ve read it. 

¶ Put a Mason jar on the kitchen cabinet with scraps of paper.  Each day between 
now and Jan. 6, write down something you’re thankful for or how you saw God 
at work and put it in the jar.  Take them all out on Jan. 6 and read them. 

¶ Volunteer to read to nursing home residents. 

¶ Make a donation to the United Methodist Committee on Relief (umcor.org) in 
honor of someone. 

¶ Take a package of Post-its and write ‘Merry Christmas,’ ‘Joy to the World,’ and 
other greetings on them and put them on some windshields of cars in a store 
parking lot. 

 
All of these acts of giving have been done and are recommended by United Methodists from 
all over the nation.  Doing 5 or 6 of these acts will bring deep meaning and joy to your 
Christmas season. 

Special thanks to our friends at 1st Church for their many prayers, visits, concerns and beauti-
ful cards during my long stay at ORHC and Rehab. The love and support of friends and family 
have meant a lot to us during this difficult time. We’re looking forward to being out and about 
again and with you in the days ahead. God Bless you!   Love, Bill and Betty Linstrom 



December 2017  
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 Bell Ringing @ S. HyVee 8 9 

10 11 12 Poinsettia Orders       13 14 15 16 

17 18 Blessings Meal 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       

Sunday Schedule:      9:00 Sunday School                                                       

                               10:00 Fellowship Time 

                              10:30 Worship Service 

6:00 Willard Street    
Christmas Eve Service  

9:00 First United      
Christmas Eve Service  

10:30 am Choral 
Presentation  

3:00—6:00 Parsonage 
Open House 

9:30 Women’s Bible Study 

9:30 Women’s Bible Study 

5:15 Bell Choir Rehearsal 

6:30 Choir Rehearsal  

5:15 Bell Choir Rehearsal 

6:30 Choir Rehearsal  

5:15 Bell Choir Rehearsal 

6:30 Choir Rehearsal  

10-2 Quilting  

1:00 Sanctuary and Fellowship 
Hall Reserved—Seton Preschool 

6:30 “Longest Night” in       
Fellowship Hall=—see pg 3   

10-2 Quilting  

11:00 UMW Executive Meeting 

11-7 Bell Ringing @ South     
Hy-Vee  

OFFICE CLOSED 

LORD’S CUPBOBARD CLOSED  

9:30 Bazaar Wrap-up Meeting 

6:00 PEO Meeting 

6:30 Boy Scouts 

6:30 Sanctuary Reserved  

9:30 Sanctuary and Fellowship 
Hall Reserved—Seton Preschool 

  

This is a reminder that your 2017 gifts to the church must be postmarked on or     
before December 31st. Thank you!  

NOTICE: We will no longer publish birthdays in the 
newsletter. If you would like a list of birthdays, 
please let Julie know and one will be mailed to 
you. Thank you!!  

6:30 Boy Scouts 

6:30 Boy Scouts 

 

4:00 “Prepare Your Hearts” @ 
Willard St UMC—You are invited!  

REMINDER: Beginning in January, the monthly 
newsletter will be available online, or you can pick 
up a physical copy at church. Copies will be mailed 
only to those unable to attend church.  


